AGENDA ITEM_C-1__

TO:

APA California Chapter Board 
FROM:
Lance Schulte, VP Public Information
DATE:
June 6, 2009
SUBJECT:
Porter Novelli Contract Suspension and Discussion
Recommended Action:  Receive and discuss in context with the agenda item reviewing APA California’s financial Status, reserves, and membership numbers.
Background:  Late April in response to reported and anticipated membership and corresponding revenue reductions the Executive Board suspended progress on the Porter Novelli contract.   The suspension was done as an interim cost saving action until the full Board could meet and discuss the membership and revenue situation and comprehensively evaluate projected revenues and cost factors.
Porter Novelli provides media and public relations support for APA California, and our contract allows suspension or termination of the contract on 30-days notice.  Porter Novelli’s services are primarily to educate APA California on how to interact with the media, and to get to the media information on the value good planning and role professional planners have.  This information is primarily for the general public and decision makers through articles, op-eds and others media relations.  The value of this service to APA California and its members is difficult to quantify but it is unique in the services provided by APA California as it reaches out beyond membership to inform the greater California population of the value of good planning.  Opinions of these groups impact planning and the planning profession.
Termination of the remaining balance of the contract would result in a budget savings of approximately $50,000.  To give an understanding of the services provided by Porter Novelli last month for approximately $6,000, they provided the services as outlined in the following May 20th memo.  Typical monthly costs for Porter Novelli services range from $6,000 to $10,000 per month.
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To provide the Board information on some options I asked Porter Novelli to provide recommendations to a reduced range of focused services.  They have provided the following two budget options, note their recommendations are dependent on the objectives desired by the APA California board. 

Option One: Op-Eds

The objectives of the original 2008-2009 plan included:

· Increase APA California’s visibility with the media and other audiences as a proactive planning organization – becoming the definitive voice on planning at the forefront – we are the planners!
· Raise the profile of “smart planning.”
If these objectives are the priority for the APA California board, we recommend focusing our role on the op-ed program.


Option One budget: $7,500 per month average for fees and expenses for the remainder of the 2008-2009 contract, which expires on September 30.

Option Two: Section Award Support

If membership retention and attraction is the priority for the APA California board, we recommend focusing our role on media relations support for the Section’s award programs.

Option Two budget: $4,000 per month average for fees and expenses for the remainder of the 2008-2009 contract, which expires on September 30. 

Fiscal Impact:  With suspension of the contract cost savings of approximately $50,000 are achieved.  Resumption of all or selected services or optional portions of the contract would reduce these cost savings.   
